City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

7/12/2023
6:30 P.M.

Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:32 pm   
Members present: Brian Schrimpf, Ron Knutson, Ken Streich, Bill Faulkner

Members absent: 

Others present: Mike Kohnke, Mayor Jim Houdek

Motion by Knutson/Schrimpf to approve comp time & monthly reports. Motion carried.
Old Business
1) Discussion on Well 1 rebuild project
· Kohnke informed members that the well was put back online after having an issue getting a clean sample again. Workers had to add chlorine to well and let it sit for the weekend.
· Kohnke updated everyone on where we are with the insurance claim. There has been a hold up on the insurance companies’ side and they are the ones we are waiting for. Hoping to have an answer shortly on what they will cover or not. 

· Streich would like to get going on looking into cost and feasibility of adding a third well on the south side of the city due to older well 2 and better supply to the city in case of emergencies.
2) Discussion with possible action of Sale of City property
· Mayor spoke to city attorney on how the city can go about selling and possible annex into city limits. Mayor would like to speak with county to see if there are some housing development opportunities the city can get in on.
New Business:
1) Discussion with possible action on sale of 2016 RAM Pickup
· Kohnke stated that there are some things to start repairing on the truck and that the cost to repair could be the difference if we were to sell or trade it on a new one. 
· Striech mentioned that the plan on vehicles and equipment was to roll over in order to still get good market value, that is why we have been setting money aside every year.

· Kohnke stated that the new truck does not have to have a plow with it due to the other equipment being upgrading over the years. Which would save anywhere from $7k-$10K
· Committee would like to start bidding out to see what the cost of a new truck would be and then work off of those numbers.

2) Discussion with possible action on repair or replace of backflow prevention valve at WWTP

· Kohnke supplied members with a quote for a new or rebuilt valve. He also informed committee that the current valve has been repaired every year he has been with the city and it still leaks within the year. 

· Cost a new one is $2,701.00 and the rebuilt is $2,350.00

· Motion made by Streich second by Knutson to get a new one installed. Motion passed
3) Discussion with possible action on WWTP rate increase

· Kohnke explained that the WWTP is short of funds in the accounts

· Reasons are due to age of plant and equipment are hitting it’s life expectancy and things are starting fail, Cost of operating the plant has gone up in the last few years, The added road projects that came through, and Depreciation in the sewer department was $100k last year.

· Kohnke did talk with the city clerk and craig and supplied numbers to the members on a purposed rate increase over the next 3 years.

· Striech mentioned that things are getting more expensive and going to still break with high repair costs.

· Motion made by Schripf second by Faulkner to do an 8% rate increase every year for the next 3 years. Motion carried
4) Discussion with possible action on sidewalk repairs around city. 

· Kohnke stated a lot of the sidewalks that were bad were repaired last year except for a couple small squares.
· Discussion on the sidewalks downtown by bridge and the “lip” and the sidewalk along Krakow. Kohnke stated the sidewalks downtown are under the maintenance of the owner of the building just like snow shoveling. Krakow is owned by DNR.

· Kohnke will be sending out letting for the sidewalks needed for repair or replacement shortly with an end of September repair due date.  

5) Discussion with possible action on grass and weed control in downtown,
· City has been getting complaints over the years about weeds and grass downtown and who is responsible.

· The grass and weed control is an ordinance of no more than 7 inches and just like snow removal and maintenance, the property owner is responsible for keeping up on it. 

· Discussion on weed commissioner and their duties. If they give directive city personnel will go to the required work at the rate specified in the ordinance book

6) Discussion on excess garbage and recycle bins at properties 

· Streich stated that there a properties with multiple bins when they are only supposed to have one garbage and one recycle, and the excess cans should be removed to be compliant with city code.

· Discussion on how the city pays for garbage pickup and Knutson would like to have a rep contacted or present to go over how the count works for billing.

· Kohnke said he with reach out to our rep and get information of him here for the next meeting. Then work on getting excess bins off properties.
Citizen Comments: Knutson asked about getting electric car charging stations in the city parking lots with state funding that could be available.
· Kohnke wanted to let the committee know that the WWTP is having issues and that city personnel will be going around shortly to area businesses to do grease trap inspections and making sure proper cleaning and documentation are in place. 
Next Regular Meeting: 8/9/2023
Motion to adjourn by Schrimpf/Faulkner carried at 7:46pm.
Minutes by Michael Kohnke
